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MINUTES 

PUBLIC HEARING 

RESOLUTION #19 OF 2019 

“PURCHASE OF PORTABLE LIFTS FROM THE CAPITAL RESERVE DPW EQUIPMENT, 

CAPITAL RESERVE SEWER EQUIPMENT AND CAPITAL RESERVE WATER 

EQUIPMENT” 

MONDAY, MAY 20, 2019 

6:15 P.M. 

  

Mayor Leak opened the public hearing at 6:15 p.m. 

 

Clerk Blot read aloud the notice of advertisement as it appeared in the newspaper and public 

access places.  

 

Superintendent Decker stated that we have several issues with the current lift, and we are no 

longer using it. We’ve had it for 20 years and when the inspection was conducted the concrete is 

rotted and the steel is broken. In discussing getting the repairs made, it was mentioned that even 

if repairs were done, the lift is still 20 years old and will most likely need to be replaced at some 

point soon. Superintendent also added that the current lift is unable to lift the new Volvo garbage 

truck. 

Mayor Leak asked if the floor was capable of holding our trucks? Superintendent Decker said 

there was a structure report conducted and it was tested to withstand all our trucks.  

Superintendent also mentioned they are moving the bay down to the end of the garage and will 

be filling in the current hole that is there. Where the lift is currently, will be the new vehicle bay. 

He mentioned that the portable lifts were the cheapest option for replacing what we have with 

something comparable.  

Mayor Leak asked if there were safety locks on the lifts, to which Superintendent Decker said 

there was. He added that a demonstration took place to show how the new lifts would work.  

Superintendent Decker said that he can arrange, once approved, another demonstration for the 

board to see how the lifts work. 

Mayor Leak suggested to have Carl Fleshman present to take a few pictures of the new 

investment.  

Trustee Sim mentioned that Treasurer Haas requested that the expense be taken from the three 

Capital Reserve funds listed, since all the trucks would be using the lifts. 

 

A motion was made by Trustee Tobin to adjourn the public hearing.  
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Motion seconded by Trustee Sim. 

 

VOTE:   Trustee Lockart  Yes 

   Trustee Murphy  Yes 

Trustee Sim   Yes 

   Trustee Tobin   Yes 

   Mayor Leak   Yes 

Motion passed. 

 

Motion passed. Meeting adjourned at 6:20 p.m. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 

 

Jamie L. Blot 

Village Clerk 

Village of Colonie  


